Sack Goldblatt Mitchell LLP Lawyers

20 Dundas St. W., Suite 1100, P.O. Box 180 Toronto ON M5G 2G8 T 416.977.6070 F 416.591.7333 www.sgmlaw.com

L. A. Richmond Direct Line: 416-979-6407 Irichmond@sgmlaw.com Our File No. 09-1445

October 27, 2009

Via E-mail (boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca) Via Facsimile

Ms. Kristen Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Intervention of the Canadian Union of Public Employees, Local One, Board File EB-2009-0139 Application by Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited for an electricity distribution rate change

Please be advised that the Canadian Union of Public Employees, Local One, an intervener in these proceedings, agrees with the draft issues identified in Procedural Order No. 1.

Sincerely,

L. A. Richmond

c.c. Mr. V. Demelo

Toronto Hydro-Electric System Ltd. (via E-mail regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com)

J. Mark Rodger (via Facsimile (416) 367-7088)

Mr. J. Mark Rodger (via Facsimile (416) 367-7088)

F:\DOC\00236154.DOC

